
RCW 79.115.110  Construction or extension of docks, wharves, 
etc., in harbor areas—New lease.  If the owner of any harbor area 
lease upon tidal waters desires to construct any wharf, dock, or other 
convenience of navigation or commerce, or to extend, enlarge, or 
substantially improve any existing structure used in connection with 
the harbor area, and deems the required expenditure not warranted by 
the lessee's right to occupy the harbor area during the remainder of 
the term of their lease, the lease owner may make application to the 
department for a new lease of the harbor area for a period not 
exceeding thirty years. Upon the filing of an application accompanied 
by proper plans, drawings, or other data, the department shall 
investigate the application and if the department determines that the 
proposed work or improvement is in the public interest and reasonably 
adequate for the public needs, it shall by order fix the terms and 
conditions and the rate of rental for a new lease, the rate of rental 
shall be a fixed percentage, during the term of the lease, on the true 
and fair value in money of the harbor area determined by the 
department. The department may propose modifications of the proposed 
wharf, dock, or other convenience or extensions, enlargements, or 
improvements. The department shall, within ninety days from the filing 
of an application notify the applicant in writing of the terms and 
conditions upon which a new lease will be granted, and of the rental 
to be paid, and if the applicant shall within ninety days elect to 
accept a new lease of the harbor area upon the terms and conditions, 
and at the rental prescribed by the department, the department shall 
make a new lease for the harbor area for the term applied for and the 
existing lease shall be surrendered and canceled.  [2005 c 155 § 306; 
2000 c 11 § 27; 1982 1st ex.s. c 21 § 75. Formerly RCW 79.92.070.]
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